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Message from the Provost 
Hi: We are well underway in a new semester and academic year … and it promises to be an interesting and 

exciting year. This newsletter provides updates on our activities and forecasts some events to come. 

Our enrolment is very strong this semester.  We have approximately 200 students registered in diploma, 

associate and degree programs, as well as many continuing education students.  We have students from nine 

different denominations and faith traditions. We have students from pretty well all provinces in Canada, we have 

students in Cyprus and Middle East, the USA, and Australia. 

We ask your support for Queen’s College. Your financial support and prayers have been essential to our 

discernment and development.  With your support we will continue to offer good theological education, pastoral 

training and practice, spiritual formation, and a faith-based learning-community experience.  

Blessings and best regards, 

Rick 

************************************************************************************************************

Provost Recruitment 
Queen’s College Faculty of Theology is looking for 
an individual with experience and achievements as a 
leader and theological educator to join our team and 
community as Provost / Chief Executive Officer. We 
want our Provost to be a leader who inspires, 
motivates, consults, and collaborates. The Provost 
must have appreciation and regard for Queen’s 
College history and nurture continuous growth and 
improvement by thinking outside the box and seeing 
the big picture. An information package, including 
additional information about Queen’s College and 
the Provost Position Description, is available on our 
website or by clicking on this link: 

http://queenscollegenl.ca/?page_id=439  
 

QUEEN’S COLLEGE CHAPEL WORSHIP          
(Fall 2019) 

Monday       
  8:50  Morning Prayer 
12:00  Holy Eucharist 
Tuesday        
  8:50  Contemplative Prayer 
12:15  Mid-day Prayer 
  4:00  Evening Prayer 
Wednesday     
  8:50  Morning Prayer 
12:00  Holy Eucharist 
Thursday     
  8:50  Morning Prayer 
12:15  Mid-day Prayer  
 
Other times as Announced.  

Certificates in Spiritual Direction were 

awarded to six 
students who 
completed their 
three semester 
program of studies 
that included a 
practicum in their 

last term. This certificate program is part of Queen's 
College strategy to ensure there are competent 
spiritual directors available for students and others 
who wish to have guidance in their spiritual 
development.  The program was led by Canon 
Gerald Westcott. The recipients were: Janice Rowe, 
Linda Pike, Christine Lynch, Donald Devine, Gladys 
Harvey and Corey Parish (missing from photo). 

 

Synod ENL: Bishop Geoff would like for members 

of the Clergy to robe for the opening Synod worship 

on Friday September 27 at 7:00 pm at St. Thomas' 

Church.  The Liturgical colour is White. Also, any 

Licenced Lay Ministers and Queen's College 

students are welcome to robe and join in the 

procession and worship.  All are welcome to attend 

the Reception following at St. Thomas'. 

Note: The General Office Hours have 

changed to 8:30-12:30 and 1:30 – 4:30 Monday to 

Friday.  

 

  

http://www.queenscollegenl.ca/
http://queenscollegenl.ca/?page_id=439


Sr Grace and Fr Lawrence: During the week 

of September 10-13, the College 
had the pleasure of welcoming two 
Cistercians of the Strict 
Observance: Br Lawrence Morey 
from Gethdemani abbey in 
Kentucky (Thomas Merton’s old 
abbey) and Sr Grace Remington 
from Our Lady of the Mississippi 
abbey in Dubuque, Iowa. They 
came to St John’s to film a series 

of video-conferences given by the Dean and Deacon 
of the College, Dr David Bell, on the life and spiritual 
teachings of Armand-Jean de Rancé, the founder of 
the Cistercian Strict Observance, who died in 1700. 
Sr Grace also gave an excellent public talk on 11 
September on daily life in a women’s abbey of the 
Strict Observance, which was very well attended and 
very well received. Br Lawrence and Sr Grace 
attended all the chapel liturgies and it was a real 
pleasure having them around. Both of them said 
how much they had enjoyed the welcoming feel of 
the College and how much they had liked St John’s. 
 

A Talk About Silence: Sr. Grace Remington 

OCSO gave an Account of Daily Life in a Cistercian 

Monastery with a focus on silence on September 

11th, 2019 in our Chapel. Sr. Grace studied biology 

before joining Our Lady of the Mississippi Abbey, 

where she has been a nun for 22 years. While Sr. 

Grace has an academic background and teaching 

experience, her presentation was focused on 

spiritual matters and experiences. The session was 

recorded and is available at the following link: 

https://youtu.be/axJdwjHYEgk 

Guest Lecture: The Salt of the Earth in the 

Wounds of State, October 21st at 7:00 p.m. in 

Queen’s College Smart Room (3005). This 

presentation and discussion is intended to exchange 

insights on a matter of significant importance. Dr. 

Gerald Sider, Ph. D, will present the session. Dr. 

Sider said, “I have been working for the past dozen 

years seeking to usefully understand why native 

youth in Labrador are so prone to suicide – and by 

contrast, why impoverished African-American youth 

in the rural southern US scarcely commit suicide but 

have high rates of murdering each other.  There are 

multiple theories about both situations; none have 

yet to lead to substantial remedies.  This discussion-

provocation paper does not at all deal directly with 

the empirical issues, but begins a task of developing 

new conceptual tools for new understandings. 

Gerald Sider, Ph.D., Professor of Anthropology, 

Emeritus, Ph.D. Program in Anthropology, The 

Graduate Center, City University of New York; 

Research Associate, Anthropology, American 

Museum of Natural History; Adjunct Professor, 

Anthropology, Memorial University. 

Compassion Cultivation Training: When 
faced with difficulty and stress, we can meet life 
with steadiness and respond from a place of 
courage and resilience.  Stress and struggle are a 
natural part of life.  CCT train people and groups to 
move through life and its challenges with a steady 
mind, from a place of connection and inner 
strength. All are most welcome: Students, Faculty. 
Staff, Members of the public. 
Date:  Every Tuesday from Oct 15 to Dec 3, 2019 
Time:  4:30 – 6:30 pm 
Location:  Med 2M240 
For further information, please go to website listed 
below.  Fee:  $190, if finances are an issue, fees will 
be waived, just contact the instructor  
Register: dr.fscully@compassioncultivation.ca 
Website:  http://ccare.stanford.edu 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/events/4447
26202918233/ 
 

Student Council Notes: 

The Student Council Executive for 2019-2020 

President: Debbie Pantin; Vice-President: Tracy 

Sullivan; Treasurer: Deacon Eli Cross; and 

Secretary: Marilyn Gardiner 

The Student Council will again this year be attending 

the Vigil for Missing and Murdered Women and Girls 

at the Colonial Building on October 4th. The Student 

Association will provide hot drinks of tea, coffee and 

hot chocolate. This will be the students third year 

attending this Vigil. 

A Food Bank Collection for Thanksgiving is now 

being taken by the Student Association. All are 

encouraged to bring a non-perishable food item. The 

food collected will be given to the MUN Food Bank. 

This has now become an annual outreach event. 

The next Day of Awareness takes place on Friday, 

October 4th at the Mercy Centre for Ecology and 

Justice, 101 Thorburn Road from 1:00-4:00. 

 

Reminder that Queen’s 

College is a scent free 

facility.  

  

https://youtu.be/axJdwjHYEgk
mailto:dr.fscully@compassioncultivation.ca
http://ccare.stanford.edu/
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The Appreciation of the College is 

expressed to Mr. Ralph Barrett 

for his four original paintings 

which will be placed within the 

College. Ralph is originally 

from Upper Island Cove and 

was a resident at the old 

Queen’s College, Forest Road 

in the 1950’s. The presentation 

was made in the chapel on 

September 17th with Ralph and 

members of his family present. The paintings are 

Brigus, Peggy’s Cove, Coventry Cathedral, amd 

Rorke’s Wharf and Schooner in Hr. Grace. Thank 

you Ralph! (Pictured Ralph Barrett, Noah Barrett 

and Rick Singleton) 

Meet the Faculty: Ina Kearley is a graduate of 

Bishop’s College High School. 
Following her high school years 
she attended Memorial University 
and completed her Bachelor of 
Music degree at Mount Allison 
University in Sackville N.B. in 
1977.  Ina returned home and 
taught classroom music at Morris 
Academy, Mount Pearl, where 

she remained for her teaching career of 30 years as 
a primary/elementary music teacher, assistant 
principal, and principal, retiring in 2008.  During her 
teaching career she returned to Memorial University 
and completed a Masters of Education Degree in 
administration leadership in 1997. She was 
organist/choir director at St. Michael’s Anglican 
Church, St. John’s for 17 years.  In 1993 she 
became the organist/choir director at The Church of 
the Ascension in Mount Pearl, a position she still 
presently holds. 
 

Meet the student: Debbie Pantin is in Year 2 of 

the Bachelor of Theology/Master 

of Divinity Program (Ordination 

Track) at Queen’s.  She completed 

the Associate in Theology 

Program last year and was really 

grateful to be able to do that via 

distance learning.  She finds the 

flexible program delivery at 

Queen’s to be one of its greatest strengths. Debbie 
and her husband Richard have two daughters, 

Cecily and Julia, and a one-of-a-kind cat named 

Ollie.  They have always lived in the fog bank of St. 

John’s east and wouldn’t have it any other way! 

Debbie describes herself as a first-generation townie 

and is proud of her Fortune Bay roots.  She and 

Richard love to spend time at their summer home in 

Grand Bank. St. Thomas’ Church has been Debbie’s 

home parish since her late teens and she loves to 

be part of the worshipping community there.  It was 

there that she came to faith and she is thankful for 

the many mentors and spiritual guides, both clergy 

and lay, who played a role in her faith development 

over the years. When she’s not studying or helping 

out at church, Debbie loves to read, play Scrabble, 

go out to the movies with Richard or binge-watch 

British TV mysteries. 

 

Meet the student: Lucas 

Perry is a new, full-time student 
at Queen’s College. Earlier this 
month he began a Master of 
Theological Studies (MTS) 
degree. This past June he was 
married and came to St. John’s to 
join his wife Olivia who is 

completing her undergraduate studies at Memorial 
University. Lucas was raised in the Pentecostal 
Church. His father was a Pastor with the Pentecostal 
Assemblies of NL for 29 years. He has lived in a few 
different areas of the province, but most of his time 
was spent on the Burin Peninsula while his father 
pastored in Marystown. After graduating high school, 
Lucas attended Tyndale University College in 
Toronto, Ontario. There he received a Bachelor of 
Arts (in Biblical Studies and Theology). As part of 
the program, he completed a three-month long 
internship at the Pentecostal Church in Labrador 
City, where he continued to serve as a Youth and 
Young Adults Pastor for the following two years. 
When time allows and the opportunity arises, Lucas 
plans to return to full-time ministry with the 
Pentecostal Assemblies of NL. Until then, he is 
embracing the opportunity to further his education 
and become better equipped to serve in the Lord’s 
work. 

 
Library News: There is now a shelf made 

available for ‘take’ or ‘leave’ books and other items. 

Anything that are left more than two weeks will be 

recycled. The shelf is situated near the student 

computer area. 

Our Sympathy to The Rev. Canon David Hewitt 

and family on the death of his sister Madeline 

Vaters, Fogo Island on August 27th; to the Rev. Ed 

Samson and family on the death of his sister 

Catherine (Kay) Rodgers, Carbonear on August 31st, 

and to the Rev. James Pollard and family on the 

death of his sister, Marjorie Ida Loder, on September 

15th. 



Community Meal takes place on Tuesday’s 

following the 12:15 Mid-day 

Prayer. The shared Community 

meal is at 12:30. If you are in the 

College area you would be most 

welcomed to join us. Faculty and 

students are reminded the sign-

up sheet is on the Community 

Room bulletin board.  

Queen’s College Convocation 2020 is 

scheduled for Thursday May 14th. Take a moment to 

include it in your 2020 calendar. 

Honorary Doctorate Nominations 
We are now accepting nominations for recipient of 

the Honorary Doctorate Degree at Convocation 

2020. The degrees of Doctor of Divinity (D.D.), 

Doctor of Canon Law (D.Cn.L.) and Doctor of Sacred 

Letters (D.S.L.) are awarded in recognition of 

distinguished service to the Church, in the following 

ways: 

The Doctor of Divinity (honoris causa) is 

awarded to clergy who: (1) have given distinguished 
service to the Church and the community; or (2) 
have outstanding achievement in academic 
leadership, teaching and/or scholarship. 

The Doctor of Canon Law (honoris causa) is 

awarded to members of the laity who have served 
the Church with distinction. 
The Doctor of Sacred Letters (honoris causa) is 

awarded to persons who have served the Church 
with distinction especially in the areas of Arts and 
Letters. 

Criteria 
Normally, no more than one honorary degree shall 

be awarded in an academic year, though in rare 

and special circumstances, more than one may be 

awarded, and on occasion none may be awarded.  

Honorary degrees are not normally awarded in 

absentia. 

Nominating Process 
 Nomination can be presented in letter format 

to the Provost by October 04, 2019. The 

letter of nomination should include the name 

of the nominee, an explanation of the 

rationale for the nomination, signature and 

contact information. 

 The Nominating Committee consisting of the 

Chancellor, the Vice-Chancellor, another 

member of the Corporation, and a member 

of Faculty, will consider suggestions. 

 This Committee will present a nomination to 

the Corporation at its fall meeting. 

 Affirmative votes from at least two-thirds of 

the members of the Corporation are required 

to approve the awarding of an honorary 

degree to the nominee. 

 Submit nomination by mail or e-mail to : 

Richard Singleton, Provost and Vice 
Chancellor 

             Queen’s College, Faculty of Theology 
             210 Prince Philip Drive, Suite 3000 
             St. John’s, NL A1B 3R8 
             Fax 709 753-1214 
             E-mail: r.singleton@mun.ca 

Did you know that as of September 11th there 

was a College enrolment of 188 students with the 
following breakdown by program: Masters of Divinity 
5; Master of Theological Studies 21; Master of 
Theology 16; Bachelor of Theology 2; Bachelor of 
Theology (Distance) 15; Bachelor of Theology: 
Discipleship and Ministry (Cyprus) 23, Diploma in 
Ministry on campus 12, Deer Lake 11, Central 7, 
Labrador 5, Roman Catholic stream 6; Continuing 
Education 36, and Associate 29. We have had more 
registrations since then. 

 

Bioethics Symposium: You are invited to 

attend the memorial University’s Centre for Bioethics 
Inaugural Symposium on October 4, 2019 from 
9:00am – 4:00pm in room 5M101, 5th Floor, Medical 
Education Building.  There is wide array of topics by 
seven presenters (two of which are Queen’s College 
faculty members. Dr. Rick Singleton will present on 
Ethics and Cosmology at 9:00 a.m. and Dr. Sean 
McGrath will present on the Future Nature Initiative: 
An Experiment in Public Ecology at 2p.m. If you are 
unable to come for the entire day, you are more than 
welcome to attend for part of the day. No charge! 
Spread the word!! 

Global Leadership Summit NL 
When you commit to grow your leadership - 
everyone around you wins! If you're leading in any 
area of life or business, you have room to grow. If 
you're ready for that - this leadership event is for 
you! The Global Leadership Summit is a high caliber 
two days of world class Leadership Training. We will 
see you at The Johnson GEO Centre on October 
17-18, 2019. 

Registration link: 
https://globalleadershipnetwork.ca/summit2019/stjohns 

2019 Promo Video:  https://vimeo.com/323534570 
2018 Highlight Video:  https://vimeo.com/284722317 

https://globalleadershipnetwork.ca/summit2019/stjohns
https://vimeo.com/323534570
https://vimeo.com/284722317


THANKSGIVING is a very special time. 

Did you know THANKS-
GIVING Ceremonies can be 
traced to Old Testament 
times? (read Deut. 26:1-11) 
The Hebrew people gathered 
to give God thanks and to this 
day, Jewish people all over 
the world celebrate their 

harvest festival over eight days. As a part of their 
thanksgiving (Sukkot), they build little shelters to 
remind themselves of the tents their ancestors used 
in the wilderness. Jesus would have celebrated this 
festival with his parents because it was important to 
acknowledge God’s goodness to them. We have so 
much for which we ought to be thankful, and yet 
somehow we do not give God the thanks that we 
should. We are influenced by our society which 
gives the credit of blessings to ourselves. People are 
not giving God the thanks God deserves. We have 
in many ways become selfish! We celebrate our 
THANKSGIVING as a one Day event with a 
wonderful meal and then think giving thanks is over. 
God gave the earth to us to use and to manage. We 
have used the earth, but we are not managing it very 
well and in many places we now face difficult times. 
We are meant to look after this earth God has given 
to us, to be good stewards of God’s creation, and to 
share it’s bounty with others. 

 
This Thanksgiving consider those things for which 
you are truly thankful, and express that thanks to the 
Creator God who sustains us daily. 
 
Father John 
Chaplain 

 

Queen’s College Apartment 
Queen's College has available a small apartment. It 
is self-contained with private bathroom, small 
kitchenette and bedroom. When it is not in use by 
the College, it may be rented. We see this as an 
opportunity for others to come and share in our 
community life. The following information is intended 
to make your visit a comfortable one.  
Fees: 

 $40.00 - one night rental 

 $30.00 - two night rental 

 $25.00 - three or more night rental 
If you are interested in using the College apartment, 
it is best to make reservations. Any questions should 
be directed to Ms. Dana Bishop by telephoning the 
General Office at (709) 753-0116 or fax (709) 753-
1214. More information can be found at this link: 
http://queenscollegenl.ca/?page_id=439 

 

 

 

 

A bequest to Queen’s College keeps on giving for years to come. 
 

Please consider us in your estate planning.  
Information on this can be obtained by contacting our planned giving consultant 

Mr. Kevin Smith at kevinsmith709@gmail.com or by calling 709-739-5667 
 

Also, some individuals and families contribute to the Appeal and to Queen’s through In Memoriam, In lieu of 
flowers, and bequests on the death of a loved one. 

------------------------------------------------- 
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